August 14, 2022
Baptismal Sunday
 
To our beautiful surprise, Alice Kay. On this special day, we have gathered together to celebrate with you joining us in becoming a child of God. Today is a very special day to us because we are celebrating you as a gift to us. 
 
On a cold morning in March, we found out that we were expecting you! Right away, I knew you were a girl, I knew it was you! As many people know, we had struggled in starting our family for years before we were lucky enough to have your big brother Lucas Paul. After having so much assistance in starting our family, we decided we were going to leave it in God's hands if we were going to have a second child. He created you in His image with your very own story, we look forward to each and every day, watching how your story will be told. 
 
You have an incredible support system with so many people that love you dearly. In addition to your immediate family, you have your Godparents Thomas Szopa, Jill Berringer, and Maika Czuprynski, along with everyone in this congregation. We are committed to helping you fulfill your destiny, and seeing the plans God has for you. We look forward to watching you grow into the incredible person you are going to be and discovering the special gifts that God has given you. Daddy and I know you will do amazing things! You already have, just the determination to be conceived shows your strength. Since your arrival on that beautiful day in October, you have made so many hearts swell with love, you have an infectious smile and the kindest eyes.
 
As of today you officially begin your Christian journey, let's all thank Jesus for all he has done, is doing and will do for each and everyone. We are also incredibly thankful to Archdeacon Deborah Kraft and St Paul’s Church for baptizing you and your big brother Lucas Paul. 

With Love: Alyssa and Derek Rowinski
